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Your's in service to the Lord and church,

SK Chris Anders 
Worthy Grand Knight 
Council 15343

San Antonio Mid-Year Meeting
Saturday, January 5, 2019 , starting at 8am, at 
St. Francis of Assisi Catholic Church, 4201 
DeZavala Rd, San Antonio, TX 78249.
for ALL Council officers, including Program 
and Membership Directors.

Wifes are invited as there will be a Ladies 
Event, (Separate from the men) hosted by 
Veronica Rabey...featuring foods from the 
Philippines

Editors Note:  I wish each of you, and your family,
a very Happy New Year, and the riches of blessings 
during 2019.  I also pray that each of you will make 
a resolution to attend our Council meetings on the 
fourth Thursday as often as possible.  It was no 
mere accident that brought you to the Knights of 
Columbus when you joined.  It is a calling, that 
God brought you to... not only to stand tall in your 
faith as a Knight, but to help support our parish 
and community by working together.  We all have 
different talents to offer, and the first and foremost 
is prayer.  Pray for our Church, priests, and those 
supporting Catholic Christian values and willing 
to make a difference.  Also help support the leaders 
of your Council, and provide them an extra set of 
hands when there's events and activities going on. 
Don't leave it for someone else to do...step up and 
help make a difference.  
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Our Financial Secretary Corner

Our Council 15343 
Meeting

Santo Niño Parish Hall 5655 
Rigsby Ave

San Antonio, TX Thursday, 
January 24, 2019, 7pm Meal 

is included

Knights of Columbus I N S U R A N C E

 Field Agent

January Meeting Dates

Assembly 1855, Bishop Bernard F 
Popp Fourth Degree Meeting 

Santo Niño Parish Hall
5655 Rigsby Ave, San Antonio, TX  

Thursday, January 10, 2019, 7pm, meal is 
included.

San Antonio Archdiocese Chapter 
Meeting

St John Neumann Council 9291, 6680 
Crestway Rd, San Antonio, TX 
Wednesday, January 16th, 7PM., meal is 
included. 

                    Lio Sanchez, 

210-284-3826

rsanchez6886@yahoo.com

 Brother Knights:

Dues notices (2019) have 
been sent out. Please pay 
your annual 
$25 dues, with either

by personal check made our to K of C Council 
15343, and mailed to Rosalio Sanchez, Jr, 2543 
Amity Rd, San Antonio, Texas  78210, 
or at our website:
    www.kofc15343.org, and click on button
'Pay Dues'.  

Remember, demonstrate your Faith In Action,
be being a man of faith with the Knights of
Columbus....working together, supporting our 
parish community, and charitable causes that
we support, standing tall as an example to all.
....a Knight.    Don't lose this by by not paying
your annual dues ($25).   God bless you, and
your family.  Have a blessed Christmas!

SK Roberto Sibug, MBA

210-460-9664
Roberto.sibug@kofc.org

Introducing our new Field Agent
Roberto Cura Sibug joined the Knights of Columbus with the Olongapo
Council 3722 in the Philippines in January 1978.  In 1984 he became
the Charter Grand Knight of Bishop Henry Byme Council 8722  which
he led to achieve Star Council Award in it's first year.  He is a 4th 

Degree, Sir Knight.  He has also served as District Deputy to four years.  Robert (his preferred name) has 
been a member of Good Sheperd Council 6358 in Shertz, Texas, since 2011.  He is also a member of Mother 
Theresa Assembly.  
We welcome Brother Robert to our Our Lady of Manaoag Council 15343, and look forward to his help.  

Santo Niño New Years Party



January 2019

January Birthdays
We wish a Happy Birthday to the following 
Brother Knights in January.

Robert Mendez..............................9th

     Our Prayers Offered
We pray for the recovery, and needs of 
the Brother Knights and their families.

Eddie G Cantu.................................1944 - 2011
Frank A Gonzalez.......................... 1971 - 2015

 

Rochester (Roy) Whitaker.......... 1948 - 2017 

Council 15343 Officers 2018-2019
Chaplain:  Rev. Father Arnold Ibarra
Grand Knight: SK Chris Anders........................210-455-5808
Deputy Grand Knight: Russell Cantu.............210-878-5268
Financial Secretary: Lio Sanchez......................210-284-3826
Treasurer: Ed Candelaria
Chancellor: Robert Mendez
Recorder: Mike Roberson
Warden: Juan Anaya
Advocate: SK Dr. Ubaldo Beato
Inside Guard: Victor Figueroa
Outside Guard: Jeremiah Anders
Trustee - 1 year: Rene Ona
Trustee - 2 year: SK Henry Mendez
Trustee - 3 year: SK Dr. Ted Jaceldo

In Memoriam - Our Fallen Knights

SK Gerald D Langloss, Sr.............1933 - 2017

Fourth Degree Exemplification 

For Assembly turnout information: call SK Paul 
Gurley, Worthy Faithful Navigator, Assembly 1855, at 
210-213-1570

 

 Rodrigo (Rod) O Tapawa

Segundino (Ding) Ucab..............1948 - 2018

Visit our Chapter website at: 
     http://www.kofcknights.org/ChapterSite/?D=4

Date & location pending

The Fourth Degree uniform 
website is ready to take 
orders. 
www.kofcuniform.com,

as per SK Herman Poothong, 
District Master.

Upcoming Events:

Important
Upcoming Events 

Major Degree (2nd & 3rd ) Joel "JR" Ona................................18th

Saturday, January 19, 2019, from 7am to 1pm
Hosted by St. Brigid Council 11596
Located at St. Brigid Catholic Church
6907 Kitchner Rd, San Antonio, TX  78240

Santo Niño New Years Party

mailto:djtoddjr@gmail.com
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nal 
year 
begi
ns 
July1
, 
2018.

Pro Life - Activities within San Antonio Area

Saturday, January 26, 2019....The 2019 Texas Rally for Life, in Austin.
12noon:  Meet at 17th & N. Congress Ave.
http://www.texasrallyforlife.org

Special Olympics - Activities within San Antonio area

Please contact SK Henry Gonzales for information on how we can help
210-849-6616, or kofcsotx20@gmail.com



District Deputy Corner

 SK Paul Gurley, DD54

Fraternal Mission Online Training
Webinar at Supreme website: http://www.kofc.org

God Bless You and Yours

Happy New Year! Welcome to 2019. I wish each and every one of you a Happy, 
Healthy, and Prosperous New Year.

9 Days for Life – Monday, January 14th – Tuesday, January 22, 2019
Please join and prepare for these national and local Marches for Life through a novena for life. Councils can pray 
whatever novena they would like. The United States Conference of Catholic Bishops' 9 Days for Life is a great 
digital pilgrimage. Councils not able to participate in a march for life, please consider joining through a novena, 
which is a required program for the Columbian Award.

The Free Throw contest entries are due to Supreme by January 31, 2019. Please consider running a 
contest within your parish. This is probably the easiest contest to run that is sponsored by the Knights of 
Columbus. First, find a place to conduct a free throw contest. It can be a gym or an outside basketball court. 
Advertise in the Sunday parish bulletin about the dates and time the free throw contest will be conducted. Ask for 
participants to bring along a basketball if you do not have access to a basketball (you will be surprised how many 
boys and girls will bring a basketball). Both boys and girls are eligible to participate from ages 9 – 14. Winners from 
each gender and age group will participate in the regional contests held in the 2nd weekend of February, with the 
State finals held right here in San Antonio sometime in March.

The Annual Fraternal Survey is due January 31, 2019. All members should put together the amount of hours 
dedicated to the Knights of Columbus. Ushers, Euchristic Ministers, Lecturer, Deacons, and Priest should have their 
hours documented towards the Survey. For example, if you have a priest on your roster, that easily counts as 2,000 
hours, and Deacons easily log 1,000 hours towards the survey. Help out the Grand Knights, and Financial 
Secretaries by documenting your hours and turn them in. This is one of your responsibilities as a Knight of 
Columbus.

Special Olympics Partnership Profle (Form 4584)
Reminder that the Special Olympics Partnership Profile (#4584) is due by January 31, 2019.. This form outlines the 
amount of giving councils do for Special Olympics games locally, on a state level, regionally, and nationally. Even if 
you do not have any activity, the council should submit the form. Supreme allocates funds to each state for their 
programs based on the form entries.





 
 


My Brothers 
 
Congratulations on a great year! I am proud of Council 15343 and their accomplishments for the 
entire year. I feel the council has grown united in support of the church and community and has made 
great strides in enhancing the reputation of the Knights of Columbus. Keep up the great work and 
look forward to working with you for the coming fraternal year. 
 
Honestly, I have held off the past year on introducing new programs. One program is Building the 
Domestic Church initiative which Supreme introduced last year. This year, Supreme has incorporated 
the Building of the Domestic Church into a new program in Fraternal Year 2019. Supreme has 
simplified the old Surge with Service 6 programs and consolidated them into a new initiative called 
“Faith In Action”. 
 


 
 
In the coming 2018-2019 fraternal year, Faith in Action will be the new program model for the Knights 
of Columbus, replacing Surge…with Service. The new model seeks to balance all our priorities as an 
Order — Faith, Family, Community and Life — and offer Knights meaningful opportunities to serve 
people in need in our parishes and communities. Faith in Action fully integrates Building the Domestic 
Church programs, limits the number of requirements for Columbian Award, and most importantly, 
allows councils to concentrate on implementing faith-filled family programs. Our goal? Quality – not 
quantity. 
 


 
 


Featured Programs 
The supreme Council has designated select programs as featured programs in each of the program 
categories. when your council conducts a featured program and satisfies the associated 
requirements, it will receive two credits toward that program category. 
 
 



https://www.kofc.org/un/en/forms/programs/10590-%20Faith%20in%20Action%20Guidebook.pdf





Required Programs 
Additionally, a council must conduct one required program in each category to be eligible for the 
Columbian award. The vast majority of councils are already doing one or more of these programs, 
which are designed to enrich the spiritual life of the council, family and community. required programs 
are incredibly simple to implement, often complementing other activities the council is already doing. 
 







